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Cumberland County ABC Board

February 13, 2017
Regular Meeting

Main Office, 1705 Owen Drive, Fayetteville, NC 28304

PRESENT:
Johnson Chestnutt, Chairman

Wade Hardin, Vice-Chairman


Bob Lewis, Board Member


Frances Jackson, Board Member


Neil Yarborough, Attorney


Jeannette Council, Liaison


Paul Sydor, Independent Benefit Advisors


David Horne, General Manager


John Russell, Deputy Director


Rick Libero, Assistant Law Enforcement

Walter Rea, Law Enforcement


Debbie Disbrow, HR Director

Carolyn Parker, Finance Officer/Secretary
ABSENT:
Terri Thomas, Board Member

Mr. Chestnutt called the meeting of the Cumberland County Alcoholic Beverage Control Board to order at 6:02 PM.

Mr. Chestnutt welcomed Commissioner Jeanette Council and Mr. Paul Sydor, Independent Benefit Advisors, to the meeting.

Mr. Chestnutt asked were there any agenda adjustments.  Mr. Chestnutt move the Real Estate item from Close Session to item 9-C.
Mr. Chestnutt asked were there any announcements.  Mr. Yarborough announced that Ms. Jackson was elected to Town Commissioner of Hope Mills.
Required Reading
Mr. Chestnutt read the required reading statutes GS 18B-201. The Board members did not have any conflicts of interest pertaining to the meeting.  

Mr. Chestnutt asked for the approval of January 9, 2017 minutes. 

MOTION: Mr. Hardin moved that the Board accept the January 9, 2017 minutes as mailed.
SECOND: Mr. Lewis
VOTE: Unanimous

Law Enforcement Report

Mr. Chestnutt asked for the approval of the January 2017 Law Enforcement Reports in the package. 
Mr. Rea said the agents assisted State and Federal agencies with local investigations.  The agents completed 56 hours in training.
MOTION:  Mr. Lewis moved to approve the January 2017 Law Enforcement Reports in the package.  

SECOND:  Mr. Hardin
VOTE: Unanimous

General Manager’s Report

Mr. Chestnutt asked for the approval of the January 2017 General Manager’s reports.
Mr. Horne said the State was up 9.31% in December and we were up 10.2%.  Hoke County ABC Board is in the process of building a new store about 2.5 miles from the Raeford Store.  Their store will be on the same side of the road as our store.  Hoke County General Manager said the store will be larger and plans to be more aggressive in sales. The store will open either late spring or early summer.  Mr. Horne said his plans are to be more competitive with Hoke County.  

Mr. Horne said in January we lost a weekend and closed at 5 PM one Saturday due to the weather. The January sales were up $26,266 and year to date up $1,384,861.  
The registration for NABCA’s May 22-25, 2017 conference at the Marriott in Marco Island, FL opens February 15, 2017.  The registration information and forms will be emailed as soon as it available from the website.  
MOTION:  M. Hardin moved that the Board accept the January 2017 General Manager’s report.

SECOND:  Ms. Jackson
VOTE:  Unanimous

NEW BUSINESS

FY 2016-17 Budget Amendment 2 – New HVAC Owen Drive
Mr. Horne said the HVAC unit went out at the Owen Drive store in January.  We received three bids from Air-Tek - $13,200, Certified Heating & Air (merged with Jones & Jones) - $13,500 and Blackwell - $11,251.  Blackwell was selected to install the new 7.5 ton American Standard unit.  Blackwell installed the new unit at the Raeford store in August 2016 and we have not had any problems.   Mr. Horne requested that the Board amend the FY17 Budget to move $11,251 from Contingencies to the Owen Drive store for the new HVAC purchased in January 2017.

MOTION:  Mr. Lewis made a motion to amend the FY17 Budget to move $11,251 from Contingencies to Capital Outlay for the new HVAC system at Owen Drive. 

SECOND:  Mr. Hardin
VOTE:  Unanimous

Group Insurance – Health, Dental, Vision & Life Insurance
Mr. Paul Sydor, Independent Benefit Advisor, went over the group insurance effective April 1, 2017.  He said the Blue Cross Blue Shield NC final annual increase was 5% from the initial 17.5%.  The health insurance rate increased to $698.62 from $665.34.  The premium increase does not affect the $150 per employee HSA contribution.  
Mr. Sydor presented comparative options to the Board for the health insurance.  The first option was comparing the current HSA plan to the old PPO plan with Blue Cross Blue Shield NC. The BCBS HSA maximum out-of-pocket for the employee would be $900, after the $1,800 employer HSA contribution is deducted. The PPO maximum out-of-pocket would be $250 plus physician office visits copay, prescription drugs copay, and 90% coverage after deductible for hospital and diagnostic test.  The PPO rate would be $930.15 which is $231.53 more than the HSA rate.
The second option presented by Mr. Sydor was comparing BCBS HSA to United Health Care HSA. The BCBS HSA maximum out-of-pocket for the employee would be $900, after the $1,800 employer HSA contribution is deducted. The UHC HSA maximum out-of-pocket would be $200, after the $1,800 employer HSA contribution is deducted plus prescription drugs copay. The disadvantage to UHC is the Family deductible would be $6,850 compared to BCBS Family deductible of $4,000.  The UHC rate would be $653.45 which is $45.17 less than BCBS rate.

The third option presented by Mr. Sydor was comparing BCBS HSA alternates:

	Benefits
	Current & Renewal HSA
	Renewal Alternate 1 HSA
	Renewal Alternate 2 HSA

	Deductible
	$2,700 / $4,000
	$2,000 / $4,000
	$3,000 / $6,000

	Office/ER/Urgent/Diagnostic Tests
	100% after deductible
	90% after deductible
	100% after deductible

	Generic Preventive Drugs only
	100% covered
	100% covered
	100% covered

	Prescription Drugs
	100% after deductible
	90% after deductible
	100% after deductible

	Maximum out-of-pocket
	$900 / $2,200
	$200 / $2,200 + 10%
	$1,200 / $4,200

	Rates
	$698.62
	$653.45
	$669.70

	Variance
	
	($45.17)
	($28.92)


Mr. Sydor recommended that the Board remain with the current Blue Cross Blue Shield HSA plan for $698.62 per employee a month.
Mr. Sydor said the dental and vision rates changed effective April 1, 2017. Delta Dental rate increased 2.4% from $32.99 to $33.77; and VSP decreased 7.7% from $9.87 to $9.11. The basic life insurance & AD&D with The Standard Life Insurance is in its third year of a 3-year rate guarantee through March 31, 2018.
Mr. Chestnutt asked for a motion for the group insurance effective April 1, 2017 to March 31, 2018.
MOTION: Mr. Lewis made a motion that the Board remain with Blue Cross Blue Shield current HSA plan for $698.24, renew Delta Dental for $33.77 and renew VSP for $9.11 effective April 1, 2017 to March 31, 2018. 

SECOND:  Mr. Hardin
VOTE:  Unanimous

Real Estate – Raeford Road Store

Mr. Horne said the Board received a letter from Paramount Development Corporation, Greensboro, NC, inquiring about purchasing the Raeford Road Store property.  The Raeford Road store is one mile from the Hoke County line, it is located on a corner lot in front of a Walmart, which is an excellent location.  Last year the store’s sales were $4 million with $445K in profit and the first six months of this year the sales were $2.3 million with a $233K increase and $304K in profit.  Mr. Horne asked the Board if they were interested in selling the store on Raeford Road.  The Board consented to not pursue further the offer from Paramount Development Corporation to purchase the Raeford Road store. 
Mr. Chestnutt asked for a motion to adjourn.

MOTION: Mr. Hardin moved to adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 7:45 PM. 

______________________________

Chairperson



